
Angie McFarlane — 1925-2011
Angelina Marie McFarlane passed away peacefully at her home in
Hanford, Calif., on her birthday, July 6, 2011.

Angie was born in Springfield, Ill., on July 6, 1925, to
Giovanni and Virginia Bovaresco. She moved to Santa Barbara in
1938 with her parents and brothers Victor and Geno. They were
met at the train station by her sister Gina, who had arrived
there ahead of the rest of the family.

Angie graduated from Santa Barbara High School, and afterward
went to work checking groceries for Safeway. Later she met her
husband, Carl, when he was stationed in Santa Barbara during
World War II. Carl had just returned from the South Pacific
and his new assignment in Santa Barbara was guarding Italian
prisoners of the war.
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Angie and Carl were married on March 4, 1945, and had 65 years
of marriage together.

Angie and Carl and their seven children moved to South Lake
Tahoe in 1961. In 1963, the eighth child was born there;
completing their family. Together she and Carl served the
community for 38 years as owners and operators of McFarlane
Mortuary.

Ten years ago, after their retiring, Angie and Carl moved to

https://www.laketahoenews.net/2011/07/angie-mcfarlane-1925-2011/
https://www.laketahoenews.net/wp-content/uploads/2011/07/mcfarland.jpg


Hanford to get out of the snow and be near their youngest son,
Tom. Before and during retirement she enjoyed traveling in her
motor home with her husband. Angie loved to fish, whether she
caught anything or not. She was also a great cook — preparing
large Italian meals for her eight children. Angie also loved
hummingbirds and was known for hanging many bird feeders in
her yard. Animals were also a big part of Angie’s life, and
she especially loved Peanut, Keno, Rosa and Dixie. Angie was a
founding life member of Soroptimist International South Lake
Tahoe, and had also been active in the South Lake Tahoe Yacht
Club.

Angie was gentle and loving person who loved people and never
said an unkind word about anyone. She had a personality that
put others at ease around her. Angie will be greatly missed by
all her family and friends.

Angie is survived by her eight children, Michael McFarlane
(Rhonda),  South  Lake  Tahoe,  Bernadette  Vilicich  (Ed),
Marshall, Calif., Daniel McFarlane (Janice), Monterey, Katie
Jackson (Jeff), Gardnerville, Carla McFarlane, Carson City,
Mary Ann Sokoloski (Keith), Carson City, Patrick McFarlane,
San Jose, and Thomas McFarlane (Janette), Reedley, Calif.; 10
grandchildren, Marla, Brian, Andrew, Andrea, J.P., Lindsay,
Michael,  Matthew,  Sean  Paul,  and  Noah  Alan;  three  step-
grandchildren,  Shannon,  Tamara,  and  Danielle;  five  great-
grandchildren, A.J., Elise, Parker, Joyie and Anna Marie; four
step-great-grandchildren, Tessa, Luke, Matthew and Tammy; and
niece, Barbara Cadam.

Angie was predeceased by husband Carl in June 2010.

Angie’s family is having a visitation at McFarlane Mortuary on
July 12 from 4-6pm, followed by a rosary at St. Theresa’s
Catholic Church at 7pm. On July 13, a Mass will be celebrated
at St. Theresa’s at 10am, followed by the burial at Happy
Homestead Cemetery. Anyone interested in attending is welcome.


